
 

 

 
TRIVIA QUESTION:    What colors are available for the 70 th Anniversary Edition of the C8 ? 

(Answer on page 13.) 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Find a full list of events and information at 
https://classicalglasscorvetteclub.com/events/ 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 

June 9 Board Meeting 
Ben Dews 
Clubhouse Grill 

June 11 
General 
Meeting 

Lakewood Elks 

Jun 10-
12 

Vette-a-bration 
Sarg Hubbard 
Park, Yakima 

June 15 Jacket Night Brankôs B-B-Q 

June 18 Monthly Drive 
Thunderdome 
Car Museam 

June 25 
Glass Odyssey 
CC Car Show 

Gilcrest 
Chevrolet 

July 16 Summer Fest Lakewood Elks 

Aug 13 5-STAR Jet Chevrolet 
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Message from the President  

 

 

Greetings to all, 

Weôve made past Memorial Day and into June, the unofficial beginning of summer and car show season. We will be 

missing a few of our members at the June meeting as they venture east over the mountains to the annual Vette-A-

Bration in Yakama put on by the Yakima Valley Vettes. Another popular Corvette show in June is the Glass Odyssey 

Corvette Clubôs Annual Corvette Car Show that will be held at the new Gilchrist Chevrolet in Port Orchard on 

Saturday, June 25th. 

I hope the meetings in May went well in my absence. Iôm sure with all of Dennisôs experience, he had no problems 

and did a great job. 

Along with our meetings for the month, we had two events. We had a nice dinner at Azteca Mexican Restaurant for 

jacket night with 15 members in attendance. And there was a good representation for the drive to Port Towsend and the 

Rhododendron Parade. 13 Vettes left the Gig Harbor truck scales and met with Dennis and Sue in Port Orchard for a 

total of 14 Vettes. After breakfast (maybe lunch) 12 of the Vettes participated in the parade and two Vettes had just went 

along for the drive. After the parade we went to the Walchôs for pie, ice cream, and Club camaraderie. 

The Board Meeting is this Thursday; June 9, dinner at 6:00, meeting at 7:00, and will be at Ben Dewôs Clubhouse 

Grill. All officers and community chairs are strongly encouraged to attend, and all members are welcome. 

The General Meeting is on Saturday, June 11, 7:00 PM, and will be at the Elks. The lounge will be open for food and 

liquid refreshments before the meeting (I think). All members are encouraged to attend, and guests and potential 

members are always welcome. 

We will have two events for June. We will have a jacket night on June 15 at a location to be determined. On June 18, 

we will resume our monthly Saturday drives, course to be determined.  

Iôm looking forward to your support this year to make this a successful year for Classical Glass. 

Len Tucker 

President, Classical Glass Corvette Club 

Save the Wave 
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ñSERVICE TO OTHERS IS THE 

RENT YOU PAY FOR YOUR 

ROOM HERE ON EARTH.ò 
-Muhammad Ali 

 

Len Tucker  

President:   president@classicalglasscorvetteclub.com   

 

Dennis Petersen  

Vice President:   vicepresident@classicalglasscorvette club.com   

 

Conrad Neumann  

Treasurer:  treasurer@classicalglasscorvetteclub.com   

 

Elvira Tucker 

Secretary:   secretary@classicalgl asscorvetteclub.com   

 

Committee Chairs:  
(Please note:  if no email address is listed and you need to contact a committee chair, please email 

contact@classicalglasscorvetteclub.com  and use the Committee Chair as the òSubjectó) 

Club Sales:   Diane Shields  

Community Service:   Candy Bundy  

Events:  Len Tucker  

Five Star:  Elvira Tucker 

Special Events:  

¶ Summer Picnic :  Sheryl and Brian Mencke  

¶ Christmas Gala :  Debbie and Joe Taylor  

Historian:   OPEN ð PLEASE VOLUNTEER 

Membership:   Valerie Oaks  

National Corvette Museum Ambassador :  Len Tucker  

National Council of Corvette Clubs Representatives:  Doug Willrich and Rick Landry  

Parades:  Sue and Dennis Walch  

Photographer:  Conrad Neumann  

Public Relations:   Paul Petach  

Raffle:  Laural Curry  

Roster:  Mike Stoddard  

Sunshine:  sunshine@classicalglasscorvetteclub.com , Cheri Austin  

Under Glass:   underglass@cgcctacoma.org , Cheri Austin  

Web Master:   webmaster@cgcctacoma.org , Rick Austin  

mailto:president@classicalglasscorvetteclub.com
mailto:vicepresident@classicalglasscorvetteclub.com
mailto:treasurer@classicalglasscorvetteclub.com
mailto:secretary@classicalglasscorvetteclub.com
mailto:contact@classicalglasscorvetteclub.com
mailto:sunshine@classicalglasscorvetteclub.com
mailto:underglass@cgcctacoma.org
mailto:webmaster@cgcctacoma.org
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Within 6 months (the 6-month deadline established when someone enlisted in the Navy), she had a 327 with factory fuel Injected 

heads and a high lift hydraulic camshaft and a Holley 4-barrel carb, with a whole bunch more zip in her, estimated that we went 

from 250 hp to 370 hp in the engine swap.  She had also been painted a dark blue after much sanding and she made a number of 

runs across the desert between Phoenix and San Diego where that young lad in the photo was stationed in the Navy. 

I do not have any photos of the car once it survived my attempts to make it more like its original self and after finding a few flaws 

in the way the body had been repaired after a number of mishaps prior to my purchase, but she drove okay and got me to and 

from places I needed to go. 

Then in 1974, along came a small addition to the family and guess who had to go?  As you know, there is not a lot of room in the 

back of any corvette for any type of car seat for an infant.  Instead of getting rid of the car, it became a fixture in my Parents back 

yard in 1974, which is where the second photo comes into play, this is me getting her out of hiding (not really in a barn) in 2003, 

putting her on a trailer and dragging her to Memphis, TN.  This was where the real work of reconstructing that 1965 Corvette 

Stingray back to its original factory self, occurred.  The prep for this reconstruction is illustrated in the next group of photos as the 

άōŜŦƻǊŜέ ǊŜǎǘƻǊŀǘƛƻƴ ǎŜǊƛŜǎΦ  

You can see from this group of photos that she had not been well cared for prior to 1971, but who knew. 

While in the shop, there was a bunch of body work that needed to be done to repair the patchwork of previous repairs, clean up 

every little part and then reassemble.  Prior to painting, the body work completed, a guy named Matt applied 15 coats of primer 

over the basically bare fiberglass and sanded each coat of paint with progressively finer sandpaper, then they put on the original 

factory formula Glen Green color coat covered with a clear coat.  This was done while I worked at getting the frame and all its 

assorted pieces and parts cleaned and upgraded as well as having the 327 cu engine machined and rebuilt.  All the after photos 

are of the car you all know, from finish painting to assembly to finishing the interior. 

Once completed, she unfortunately went into storage for 3 years while my current spouse and I were stationed in Guam.  I did 

not think that a corvette would have gotten to me that far away if I had tried to ship her, so she stayed in a box waiting for my 

return.  Since then, we have driven through parts of Virginia, Missouri and Washington.    

 

 

A short story about Michael 

Holdridgeôs 1965 Corvette: 
 

First photo is of the two owners that purchased a special 

car in 1971.  Car cost a total of $1500 and each of us put 

in $750.  Then the costs started mounting.  The car had 

about 60,000 miles on it, someone had painted it an ugly 

canary yellow, and it came equipped with a 307 cubic inch 

two-barrel carbureted engine, which was also trying to 

run a factory AC unit.  It drove okay, but not with any zeal! 

GM did not put together any 1965 Corvettes that were 

Canary Yellow with factory AC that had a measly 307 

engine with a two-barrel Carb.   
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Wet WeekendWet Weekend!Wet Weekend! 
Under the Hood, continued, before restoration 
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Wet Weekend 
Under the Hood, continued, before restoration 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 


